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Media Scanning & Verification Cell 

Media alert from the Media Scanning & Verification Cell, IDSP-NCDC. 
 

The health department is on alert after the first case of swine flu this year was 
reported from Malviya Nagar area on January 7. Officials, however, claimed that 
since then no more cases of the disease had been reported from the city. Officials said 
a 35-year-old woman, resident of Malviya Nagar, tested positive for the disease. 
 
“We have conducted a survey of the area and no more such cases were detected. We 
found that she had travelled to Mumbai and returned to Jaipur recently,” said Dr 
Hansraj Bhadaliya, chief medical health officer (Jaipur -II). 
The woman has since then recovered. 
The health department has conducted 359 swine flu checks but all tested negative for 
the disease except one. “We have alerted doctors and recommended swine flu test on 
those who are suspected to be suffering from the diseases,” said a health official. 
 
Moreover, the department claimed that they have procured 15 lakh Tamiflu tablets, 
which are useful in treatment of swine flu.According to the health department report, 
the state reported 5,092 cases of swine flu and 208 people had died of the disease in 
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2019. In 2018, there were 2,419 persons diagnosed with the disease and 225 had 
died. 


